
 

 

 

 

 

 

Date: May 7, 2020 

COVID-19 Update 

Dear St. John’s Residents, Tenants and Families,  

 

Resident, Tenant and Staff COVID Testing 

I’m happy to report again that we do not have any residents, tenants, or staff that have tested positive 

for the COVID-19 virus. Hopefully, in the weeks and months ahead of us, I can continue to report that 

we’ve managed to keep this nasty virus out of all St. John’s buildings.  

 

Infection Control Survey  

The Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) is going into nursing homes and assisted living buildings 

and doing infection control inspections. On May 6 two inspectors showed up at the Luther Place Nursing 

Home and on May 7 two inspectors showed up at the Fountain Lake site. We’ve been following Center 

for Disease Control (CDC) guidelines very closely, so we did very well with the inspections at both sites.    

 

Mother’s Day Parade 

We have a Mother’s Day Parade scheduled for Saturday, May 9th. Families are welcome to participate in 

the parade. We will line up at Three Oaks Winery at 1:15pm, and then drive around Eagle View Circle at 

the Fountain Lake site. We will then make our way to the Highway 13 campus, and drive around the 

block at this location.  

 

We are still under visitor restrictions so parade participants cannot go inside any of the St. John’s 

buildings. The Minnesota Department of Health and the CDC will make the decision to lift the visitor 

restrictions.     

 

Mother’s Day 

If you are sending flowers or a gift for Mother’s Day, please have the items dropped off at the reception 

desk. The reception desk at the Highway 13 site is located at the Office/Knutson Place entrance. The 

reception desk at the Fountain Lake site is located at the main entrance of the campus. There is a cart 

inside the door that you place the item on. The receptionist will pick up the item and deliver it to your 

Mom, or family member.  

 

Happy Mother’s Day and God Bless, 

 

 

Scot Spates 


